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Emily Porter

From: Mark Sommerville
Sent: 16 October 2023 15:57
To: Ronald Moss
Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 

(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com); Emily Porter
Subject: RE: Lotmead

Hello Ron, 
 
Agree that a meeting would be helpful, but timescales is our concern. Please can you advise of when the first combined availability is for yourself Peter and Richard? If this 
is going to be a number of weeks, then we would be grateful for a meeting with yourself in the first instance. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mark 
 
Mark Sommerville MA (Hons) MSc MRTPI   
Associate Director 
Planning  
  
Savills, Embassy House, Queens Avenue, Bristol, BS8 1SB 

  Tel : +44 (0) 117 910 0356 
  Mobile  : +44 (0) 7807 999 390 
  Email : MSommerville@savills.com 
  Website : www.savills.co.uk 
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From: Ronald Moss <RMoss@swindon.gov.uk>  
Sent: 16 October 2023 15:33 
To: Mark Sommerville <MSommerville@savills.com> 
Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 
(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com) <andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com>; Emily Porter <emily.porter@savills.com> 
Subject: RE: Lotmead 
 

 
Mark, 
  
I will look to keep matters brief.  
  
As things stand, for clarity,  no we are not happy with the principle of the  revised FRA addendum. There is also not agreement on a number of points being made by 
yourselves. Rather than send lengthy  emails backwards and forwards , it would seem sensible to meet and discuss. I am being provided with information regarding 
drainage and densities from the respective drainage and urban design officers , so matters are likely to move forward more quickly if conversations involve them. 
  
On the admin matters I will speak to the admin team here in Swindon. 
  
Regards , 
  
Ron Moss                  
  

From: Mark Sommerville <MSommerville@savills.com>  
Sent: 16 October 2023 10:04 
To: Ronald Moss <RMoss@swindon.gov.uk> 
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Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 
(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com) <andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com>; Emily Porter <emily.porter@savills.com> 
Subject: RE: Lotmead 
  

  
  

Good Morning Ron, 
  
We would be grateful if you could come back to us on the matters below. 
  
Thanks, 
  
Mark 
  
Mark Sommerville MA (Hons) MSc MRTPI   
Associate Director 
Planning  
  
Savills, Embassy House, Queens Avenue, Bristol, BS8 1SB 

  Tel : +44 (0) 117 910 0356 
  
  Mobile  : +44 (0) 7807 999 390 
  
  Email : MSommerville@savills.com 
  
  Website : www.savills.co.uk 
 

  

      
 

  
            

 Caution: This email originated outside SBC . Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments. When in doubt, contact your IT Department on x4900  
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From: Mark Sommerville  
Sent: 12 October 2023 10:49 
To: Ronald Moss <RMoss@swindon.gov.uk> 
Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 
(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com) <andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com>; Emily Porter <emily.porter@savills.com> 
Subject: RE: Lotmead 
  
Hello Ron, 
  
Thanks for the swift response.  
  
Agree that it would be very helpful to have a meeting involving Richard and Peter and appreciate that you are busy with other matters, but please could we try to get 30 
mins in the diary within the next week to get a brief update from you? We could then follow on with another meeting thereafter.  
  
Even in advance of then, please could we have an update as to the procedural points that Emily has raised with you and highlighted in yellow below? 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Mark 
  
Mark Sommerville MA (Hons) MSc MRTPI   
Associate Director 
Planning  
  
Savills, Embassy House, Queens Avenue, Bristol, BS8 1SB 
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  Tel : +44 (0) 117 910 0356 
  
  Mobile  : +44 (0) 7807 999 390 
  
  Email : MSommerville@savills.com 
  
  Website : www.savills.co.uk 
 

  

      
 

  
            
 

 
 
From: Ronald Moss <RMoss@swindon.gov.uk>  
Sent: 11 October 2023 15:36 
To: Mark Sommerville <MSommerville@savills.com> 
Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 
(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com) <andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com>; Emily Porter <emily.porter@savills.com> 
Subject: RE: Lotmead 
  

  
Hi Mark, 
  
Had a good break thanks. 
  
Agree that it would be sensible to have a meeting rather than continue an email exchange.  
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I am currently working on urgent public inquiry work , but I’ll look to get back to you next week with regard to dates.  I will also see if I can get the drainage officer and 
urban designer to attend as this should help to move matters on. 
  
Regards , 
  
Ron  
  
  
  
  
  
         
  

From: Mark Sommerville <MSommerville@savills.com>  
Sent: 11 October 2023 10:10 
To: Ronald Moss <RMoss@swindon.gov.uk> 
Cc: emma.geater@countrysidepartnerships.com; emma.gillespie@countrysidepartnerships.com; Andrew Cull - Countryside Partnerships 
(andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com) <andrew.cull@countrysidepartnerships.com>; Emily Porter <emily.porter@savills.com> 
Subject: Lotmead 
  

  
  

Hello Ron, 
  
I hope you had a good break. 
  
We are yet to receive a response from you to Emily’s email of 3rd October (reattached). I appreciate you have been away until yesterday, but we need to drive this 
application forward and understand where things stand.  
  
When we met on site, you said you were happy to have face to face meetings to work through matters. Please can you provide your availability over the next week to meet 
in person in whatever location would work for you (SBC Offices, on site, or at Savills in Bristol) to discuss the following agenda? 
  

1. Feedback from Placemaking Team (RM emails of 25/09):                              -              SBC / Savills  
a. Drainage strategies 
b. Density / mix 

 Caution: This email originated outside SBC . Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments. When in doubt, contact your IT Department on x4900  
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c. Phase 1 
2. Feedback sought from SBC:                                                                                  -              Savills  

a. Principle of application i.e. Revised FRA Addendum and pursuant drainage strategy 
b. Likely timescales 

3. Further information provided / to be provided:                                               -              Savills / CSS  
a. ES Addendum 

i. Upload outstanding pages 
ii. Consultation 

iii. Advertisement in newspaper 
b. Updated cover letter with information on sections and existing drainage features and bunds 

4. Next Steps                                                                                                               -              All 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Mark 
  
  
Mark Sommerville MA (Hons) MSc MRTPI   
Associate Director 
Planning  
  
Savills, Embassy House, Queens Avenue, Bristol, BS8 1SB 

  Tel : +44 (0) 117 910 0356 
  
  Mobile  : +44 (0) 7807 999 390 
  
  Email : MSommerville@savills.com 
  
  Website : www.savills.co.uk 
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NOTICE: This email is intended for the named recipient only. It may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender 
immediately and destroy this email. You must not copy, distribute or take action in reliance upon it. Whilst all efforts are made to safeguard emails, the Savills Group 
cannot guarantee that attachments are virus free or compatible with your systems and does not accept liability in respect of viruses or computer problems experienced. 
The Savills Group reserves the right to monitor all email communications through its internal and external networks.  

For information on how Savills processes your personal data please see our privacy policy  

Savills plc. Registered in England No 2122174. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD.  

Savills plc is a holding company, subsidiaries of which are authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) 

Savills (UK) Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 2605138. Regulated by RICS. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 

Savills Advisory Services Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 06215875. Regulated by RICS. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 

Savills Commercial Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 2605125. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 

Savills Channel Islands Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in Guernsey No. 29285. Registered office: Royal Terrace, Glategny Esplanade, St Peter Port, Guernsey, 
GY1 2HN. Registered with the Guernsey Financial Services Commission. No. 86723. 

Martel Maides Limited (trading as Savills). A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in Guernsey No. 18682. Registered office: Royal Terrace, Glategny Esplanade, St Peter Port, 
Guernsey, GY1 2HN . Registered with the Guernsey Financial Services Commission. No. 57114. 

We are registered with the Scottish Letting Agent Register, our registration number is LARN1902057. 
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Please note any advice contained or attached in this email is informal and given purely as guidance unless otherwise explicitly stated. Our views on price are not intended 
as a formal valuation and should not be relied upon as such. They are given in the course of our estate agency role. No liability is given to any third party and the figures 
suggested are in accordance with Professional Standards PS1 and PS2 of the RICS Valuation –Global Standards (incorporating the IVSC International Valuation Standards) 
effective from 31 January 2022 together, the ''Red Book'. Any advice attached is not a formal ("Red Book") valuation, and neither Savills nor the author can accept any 
responsibility to any third party who may seek to rely upon it, as a whole or any part as such. If formal advice is required this will be explicitly stated along with our 
understanding of limitations and purpose. 

BEWARE OF CYBER-CRIME: Our banking details will not change during the course of a transaction. Should you receive a notification which advises a change in our bank 
account details, it may be fraudulent and you should notify Savills who will advise you accordingly.  

The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Swindon Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files 
transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please 
notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and 
recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018 and Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed. The contents 
may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation This footnote also confirms that this email has been swept by Anti-Virus software for 
the presence of computer viruses. However, Swindon Borough Council cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all 
emails with an appropriate virus scanner.  
....  
 
 
NOTICE: This email is intended for the named recipient only. It may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender 
immediately and destroy this email. You must not copy, distribute or take action in reliance upon it. Whilst all efforts are made to safeguard emails, the Savills Group 
cannot guarantee that attachments are virus free or compatible with your systems and does not accept liability in respect of viruses or computer problems experienced. 
The Savills Group reserves the right to monitor all email communications through its internal and external networks.  

For information on how Savills processes your personal data please see our privacy policy  

Savills plc. Registered in England No 2122174. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD.  

Savills plc is a holding company, subsidiaries of which are authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) 

Savills (UK) Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 2605138. Regulated by RICS. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 

Savills Advisory Services Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 06215875. Regulated by RICS. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 

Savills Commercial Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No 2605125. Registered office: 33 Margaret Street, London, W1G 0JD. 
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Savills Channel Islands Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in Guernsey No. 29285. Registered office: Royal Terrace, Glategny Esplanade, St Peter Port, Guernsey, 
GY1 2HN. Registered with the Guernsey Financial Services Commission. No. 86723. 

Martel Maides Limited (trading as Savills). A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in Guernsey No. 18682. Registered office: Royal Terrace, Glategny Esplanade, St Peter Port, 
Guernsey, GY1 2HN . Registered with the Guernsey Financial Services Commission. No. 57114. 

We are registered with the Scottish Letting Agent Register, our registration number is LARN1902057. 

Please note any advice contained or attached in this email is informal and given purely as guidance unless otherwise explicitly stated. Our views on price are not intended 
as a formal valuation and should not be relied upon as such. They are given in the course of our estate agency role. No liability is given to any third party and the figures 
suggested are in accordance with Professional Standards PS1 and PS2 of the RICS Valuation –Global Standards (incorporating the IVSC International Valuation Standards) 
effective from 31 January 2022 together, the ''Red Book'. Any advice attached is not a formal ("Red Book") valuation, and neither Savills nor the author can accept any 
responsibility to any third party who may seek to rely upon it, as a whole or any part as such. If formal advice is required this will be explicitly stated along with our 
understanding of limitations and purpose. 

BEWARE OF CYBER-CRIME: Our banking details will not change during the course of a transaction. Should you receive a notification which advises a change in our bank 
account details, it may be fraudulent and you should notify Savills who will advise you accordingly.  

The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Swindon Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files 
transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please 
notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and 
recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018 and Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed. The contents 
may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation This footnote also confirms that this email has been swept by Anti-Virus software for 
the presence of computer viruses. However, Swindon Borough Council cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all 
emails with an appropriate virus scanner.  
....  


